
 

April 19, 2023         FOI No. 2023-024 

 

 
White Rock, BC   
 

VIA EMAIL –  

Dear , 

 
Re: Request for Information 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 

The City of White Rock has reviewed your request for access to the following information pursuant to 
the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the “Act”):  

 
• Names and emails of private clients of  between  

October 1 and 31, 2022. 
 

I must inform you that access to this record / information is not available to provide.  
is a contract instructor hired by the City to instruct a number of different fitness classes.   
As  is hired in this capacity  has not been provided a City email where the City 
would have access to these records.   
 
Please note that if the information was within the City’s possession, it would have all names and 
contact information redacted as it would be exempted from disclosure under Section 22 of the Act. 
Severing under Section 22 is necessary to avoid disclosing third-party personal information without 
permission.   

Please contact our office if you have any questions or concerns.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tracey Arthur 
Director of Corporate Administration  
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If you believe that the City of White Rock has been unreasonable in its handling of your request, you 
may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review our response. You have 30 days from 
receipt of this notice to request a review by writing to: 
 

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3rd Floor, 756 Fort Street 
Victoria BC  V8W 1H2 
 

Should you decide to request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 
 

1. your name, address and telephone number; 
2. a copy of this letter; 
3. a copy of your original request sent to the City of White Rock; and 
4. the reasons or grounds upon which you are requesting the review. 

 
 

 




